CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

30TH MAY, 2006.







Meeting commenced 
9:00 a.m.







Meeting ended
          10.20 a.m.


PRESENT: Councillor Hinds – In the Chair


OFFICERS

A. Westwood   (Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services)

J. Spink 

(Head Of Finance)

M.Bleese

(Head Of Human Resources)

V.Joseph

(Principal Committee Administrator)

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Devine and A.Eastwood, Deputy Strategic Director.

2.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST

None declared

3.
RECORD OF BRIEFING

The record of the briefing held on 22nd May, 2006 was agreed as a correct record.

4. 
CAPITAL EXPENDITURE ITEMS

AGREED: THAT (1) capital expenditure amounting top £273,711.00 be incurred in respect of meeting the costs to refurbish the Civic Centre Complex, funded by the 2006/7 Capital Programme. 

(2) the report relating to the Little Hulton Station Bridge be noted at this time.

5.
RENEWAL OF INSURANCES.

Considered a report indicating that the Council’s Insurances in respect of Property and Terrorism and Property Owners. The report indicated that both insurance premiums were due with effect from 1st June, 2006.  The report also indicated that the cost of renewal for this year would be less than the cost of insurance for the last year, due to a number of changes in the Council asset base. 

AGREED: THAT a decision be made to renew the abovementioned Council Insurances at a Cost of £963,439.69 to be funded by the 2006/7 Revenue Budget.

6. CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES OUTTURN BUDGET 2005/6

Considered a report of the Head of Finance containing details of the Provisional Outturn Revenue Budget 2005/6. The report also provided details of project based funding that would be carried forward in to the 2006/7 budget.

The report stated that the provisional statement indicted that the Directorate expenditure was below budget allocation for the year. 

AGREED: THAT the report be noted.

7. CITY COUNCIL PROVISIONAL OUTTURN REVENUE AND CAPITAL BUDGETS FOR 2005/6.

Considered a report of the Head of Finance containing details of the provisional outturn budget for 2005/6. It was reported that the projected spend by Directorates was within the overall budget. 

It was further reported that there were issues that would need to be addressed in respect of the 2006/7 budget. 

AGREED: THAT the Report be noted.

8.
HUMAN RESOURCE UPDATE.

Mike Bleese gave an update on current Human Resource actions that were currently under consideration by the service to address key issues such as attendance management.

AGREED: THAT the report be noted.

